

Upgrades in your area New shared path Avenue of the Allies Tanilba Bay

Dear resident

New shared path along Avenue of the Allies, Tanilba Bay

We are have started planning and design work for the construction of a new shared path along Avenue of the Allies in Tanilba Bay.

The path will run between the historic gates on both ends of Avenue of the Allies on the Eastern side (or shop side) of the road between existing street trees and residences.

The shared path will commence at the southern gates and head towards the north. The shared path will be 2.5 metres wide providing access for both cyclists and pedestrians.

The project is fully funded by Port Stephens Council and works are expected to begin during the first half of 2021.

The road upgrade planned for Avenue of the Allies is a separate project scheduled to begin in the 2022/2023 financial and being completed in the 2023/2024 financial year.

We will be in touch again with a detailed design and construction timing is confirmed. However, should you have any queries or feedback please contact our customer service team on 4988 0255 who will direct your call.

Yours faithfully

Dylan Brake

Project Manager Capital Works

1 March 2021